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ZOOM INTO OUR CHANGE OF WATCH  

CEREMONY 
 

Our annual Change of Watch has become yet another victim of COVID-19!  Our Change of Watch is 

scheduled for Wednesday, January 13, 2021 at 5:00 p.m.  In a normal year we would all gather togeth-

er to install our new Bridge, but we know that this hasn’t been a normal year!  For the first time (and 

hopefully the last time) ever, our Change of Watch will be conducted on-line via the Zoom Video Con-

ferencing platform.  Invitations to the Change of Watch with the weblink will be sent to all members 

prior to the meeting.  Please join us as we welcome our new bridge and bid farewell to our outgoing 

bridge. Following the Zoom Change of Watch, we’ll have a reception at Bistro Soleil at 6:30 p.m. for 

those who would like to come out and celebrate the change of watch in person.  Be on the lookout for 

an email with further details about the Bistro Soleil event. 

Our new bridge for 2021 includes: 

Commander    Lt/C Wanda A. Burson S  

Executive Officer              D/Lt/C Gene C. Burson, JN                          

Administrative Officer             D/Lt/C Peggy Reiss, JN-IN             

Assistant Admin Officer  1/Lt William F. Kreppein S       

Educational  Officer   P/D/C Edward Reiss SN-CN   

Assistant Educational  Officer 1/Lt John Maciolek AP          

Secretary    Lt Shelly Derrough P                 

Assist Secretary   1/Lt Mary Kreppein S                               

Treasurer    Lt/C Lindsay J. McFadden S   

Assistant Treasurer              1/I Lt Robert J. Gloodt S 



INDEX OF SPONSORS 

The EAGLE’S EYE   Above is an alphabetical list of our 
advertisers. When you visit one of these establishments 
and use their services, please tell them you are a member 
of the Marco Island Sail and Power Squadron and saw 
their advertisement here. We want them to know how 
much we appreciate their support for our publication and 
organization.  Opinions expressed in The Eagle’s Eye are 
those of the author of the article and do not necessarily 
represent the position of The Eagle’s Eye, MISPS or 
USPS®.  MISPS 2021©.  All Rights Reserved.                 

‘Distinctive Communicator’ 
is an award for publications 
that meet or exceed a defined 
criteria.  The Eagle’s Eye is 
recognized for this award. 
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Support our Sponsors 
… tell them you saw their ad  

in The Eagle’s Eye. 
            Page Number  
Collier Seawall & Dock                           03 
Condee Cooling & Electric   08 
Ehlen Floors     12 
Imperial Marine Construction   13 
Intercoastal Marine Service   10 
Island Automotive    03 
La Font D’ MedSpa    05  
Marco Island Mattress    12 
Marco Yacht Sales    12 
Rose Marina     03 
Siegel Dental     03 
The Print Shop    07 
Walker Marine Group    12 
 
   

Trademark Disclaimer:  America’s Boating Club® is a registered 
trademark of the United States Power Squadrons®  ®The USPS En-
sign (Flag Design), "Wheel-and-Flag Design", “Officer Trident De-
sign”, “United States Power Squadrons®", "USPS", "The Ensign", 
"the Squadron" with flag graphic, "Paddle Smart", "USPS Universi-
ty", "Boat Smart", "Jet Smart", and "America's Boating Club™" are 
registered trademarks of United States Power Squadrons. The Squad-
ron Boating Course is a service mark of United States Power Squad-
rons. The "USPS Trade Dress" is a trademark of United States Power 
Squadrons. 

 

The Eagle’s Eye is a Copyright 2021 of 
Marco Island Sail & Power Squadron 
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Coming Events  2020 
 

Due to COVID-19, our calendar of coming events gets shorter each month!  Keep your eyes on our website 
for updates; we’ll also be sending Email Blasts with relevant information if new activities are being planned. 

 

    

January 2021 (Check our website to insure that January events will go on as scheduled) 

1/13  Change of Watch—Zoom installation  on-line    1700 

  Link will be sent to you 

1/13  New Bridge Celebration Bistro Soleil Outdoor Patio   1830 

1/23  District 22 Winter Conference—via internet    1000-1200 

  See page 7 for additional information 

2/14-21 USPS Annual Meeting, Ponte Vedra, Florida 

3/13  Beach Cleanup, South Beach      0800 

4/9-10  District 22—Spring Conference      TBA 
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   COMMANDER 
   Bob Smith, AP 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Captain’s Meeting  
“Meet & Greet”  

everyone welcome!    
CJ’s Gazebo Bar  

at the Esplanade at 1700  
    on the 4th   

Wednesday of the Month  

 
For the time being, those who wish 

to attend should just show up at CJ’s 
and be ready to enjoy a socially dis-

tant meet and greet! 

  THE EAGLE’S EYE EDITOR 

 Lt Marcy Marinelli, P 

I’m sure many of you will join me in feeling happy to 
say good-bye to 2020!  I was looking at last year’s 
January Eagle’s Eye and was saddened by the fact 
that so many of our club activities had to be cur-
tailed.  There sure is a difference between what we 
had planned in January 2020 vs. what we have 
planned in January 2021!  Hopefully 2021 will bring 
us more opportunities for socializing with one anoth-
er and sharing our love for boating and boating activ-
ities.  I look forward to the day that we have a full 
complement of activities in the Eagle’s Eye and that 
our calendars are once again full of club events. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Please let me know of anyone who is sick,  
injured or deceased.  I will send a card in the name 

of the squadron. 
AnnMarie Ryan 

908-313-8357 

 SUNSHINE NEWS 
We send condolences to  Jen-
nifer Jewett on the recent loss 
of her mother. 

 
Happy New Year to all ABC-MI 
members!  I hope this year will be 
filled with increased social intimacy, a 
long awaited, welcomed alternative to 
the universally detested social distanc-
ing by which most of us have been 
hampered during 2020. 
 
The past year has been filled with 
manifold challenges and disappointments for many of 
us.  As an organization, America’s Boating Club-
Marco Island had to severely restrict its educational 
programs and many of its traditional activities, in-
cluding dinners, luncheons and cruises.  
 
On the positive side, the paramount strength of our 
organization continues to be our volunteer members, 
who have contributed both time and generous chari-
table donations to the Club again this year.  My 
heartfelt thanks go to the dozens of members who 
collaborated to make the 2020 Wine and Hors d’oeu-
vres Party a record success.  Thank you to the Bridge 
and Executive Committee members, and to those who 
have served in all of our Departments and Commit-
tees this past year. 
 
I leave you with, as a last thank you, the poem Sea 
Fever by John Masefield. 
 
I must go down to the seas again, to the lonely sea 
and the sky. 
And all I ask is a tall ship and a star to steer her by; 
And the wheel’s kick and the wind’s song and the 
white sail’s shaking,  
And a grey mist on the sea’s face, and a grey dawn 
breaking. 
 
I must go down to the seas again, for the call of the 
running tide 
Is a wild call and a clear call that may not be denied; 
And all I ask is a windy day with the white clouds 
flying, 
And the flung spray and the blown spume, and the 
sea-gulls crying. 
 
I must go down to the seas again, to the vagrant gyp-
sy life, 
To the gull’s way and the whale’s way where the 
wind’s like a whetted knife; 
And all I ask is a merry yarn from a laughing fellow 
rover, 
And a quiet sleep and a sweet dream when the long 
trick’s over. 

 



As we near the end of the strangest 

year we have known we are pre-

paring for what comes in the new 

one.   We hope that we will all be 

able to start a new normal in the 

next few months.   

Since we are not having our only 

fund raiser in January 2021, we sent out a letter to all 

of you for squadron donations.  Through your gener-

ous response we raised $8,000.  As part of the fund-

raising campaign, a second letter was sent to all 

members reminding them of year end tax deductions.   

I just wanted to remind everyone to get your merit 

marks into your Committee Chair.  We all need to 

get this done quickly. 

This year due to Covid still hanging over us we are 

having a Zoom Change of Watch/Officer Installation 

to which you will all receive a link to join.  We will be 

having the Installation January 13, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. 

Immediately following the Zoom installation, we will 

be having an outdoor celebration at 6:30 p.m. at the 

Bistro Soleil outdoor patio.  You will be receiving an 

email blast about this.  Please respond to me to let me 

know how many will be attending.  Everyone will be 

responsible for their own tabs. 

The Bistro’s outdoor patio is accessible from the side 

of the building so you do not have to enter the restau-

rant.  Come celebrate the new bridge and thank our 

outgoing bridge. 

Thanks everyone I am sure we are all looking for-
ward to 2021. 

   

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 

  Lt/C  Steve Riley,  S 

   EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

   Lt/C Wanda Burson, S 
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  This will be my last column as Ad-
ministrative Officer as I am leav-

ing the Bridge.  A number of fami-
ly issues have made it difficult for 
me to continue.  I wish that I had 
interesting things to report but 

once again, Covid-19 has put a 
damper on our club activities.  
Here’s hoping that 2021 will allow 

us to restart many of our important club activities.  I 
wish you all the best for 2021! 

 

Editor’s note:  We thank you, Steve, for your service 
to America’s Boating Club-Marco Island  We hope to 
see you at the different club activities which will hope-

fully start back up soon! 

 

 

DID YOU KNOW AMERICA’S BOATING 

CLUB NOW HAS AN APP?   

The app will give you access to nautical information, 

float plans, maintenance records, weather, tides, etc.  

To download it to your phone or table, go to the Ap-

ple Store or Google Play. 
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Marine Safety Alert 
The U.S. Coast Guard’s Office of Auxil-

iary & Boating Safety (CG-BSX) has 

issued a new Marine Safety Infor-

mation Bulletin (MSIB 20-20) related to 

performing a VHF Marine Radio 

Check. The MSIB was issued in re-

sponse to the discontinuation of the Sea Tow-operated 

Automated Radio Check System, which was available 

on VHF Channels 24 to 28 for the benefit of mariners 

in over 130 locations. The service was discontinued 

during October.   

 

Before leaving the dock, do you perform a radio check 

on your VHF? Remember, if you have a radio, the 

Coast Guard requires it be turned on to channel 16. If 

you have a cellphone, is it charged? 

 

How to test a VHF Radio using Rescue 21:                                                                                     

The U.S. Coast Guard continues to offer an automated 

Digital Selective Calling (DSC) Test Call capabil-

ity from each of its Rescue 21 coastal stations. All fixed 

mount marine radios certified by the Feder-

al Communications Commission since 1999 are re-

quired to have a DSC capability. All such radios sold 

since 2011 must also have a DSC test call capability. 

Marine radios transmitting and successfully receiving 

a response from a DSC test call can be expected to op-

erate acceptably in the voice mode as well.  

 
To perform a DSC Test Call, enter the U.S. Coast 
Guard’s coast station group identity “003669999” into 
the radio’s DSC memory. Once entered and stored, a 
DSC test call can be made by executing the following 
three steps: 
 
1) Select “Test Call” from the radio’s DSC menu, 
2) Select the USCG number entered into memory, and 
3) Transmit the call. 
 
The radio display should indicate when that test call is 
acknowledged and display the acknowledging sta-
tion’s nine-digit identity. That identity may be differ-
ent than the group identity previously entered into 
memory. 
 
Please use VHF Channel 09 and do not use VHF 
Channel 16: 
VHF Channel 16 is not for the purpose of radio 
checks.  
(Continued on page 7) 
 

        SAFETY OFFICER 

       Lt Ed Bauer, S 

     EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 

     P/D/C Ted Reiss, SN-CN 

 

 

Ready to keep learning? I am.   On January 13th I will 

be installed as the Squadron Educational Officer re-

placing Tippy Cavanagh, our most dedicated instruc-

tor, Past SEO and Past Commander.  She continued 

to make the America’s Boating Club – Marco Island 

one of the best in District 22 and the nation, especially 

over these trying times. 

Our classroom was recently cleaned and reorganized.  

For the present Advanced Piloting course we start 

with a temperature check, wear masks, use a hand 

sanitizer and after class I wipe down the tables and 

chairs etc. with a Clorox disinfectant.  John Salotto 

has donated an air purifier to further clean the air. 

For the coming year I have identified several courses 

and seminars potentially of interest to our members.  

Starting with at least one America’s Boating Course 

open to both members and non-members, our class-

room can handle seven people/couples each at differ-

ent tables to keep the six foot separation.   

The first advanced grade course is Boat Handling 
comprised of six seminars.  You can take the whole 
course or any of the individual seminars.  Seminars 
are: Rules of the Road: A Practical Approach; Confi-
dence in Docking and Undocking:  Slow-Speed Ma-
neuvering; Boating with Confidence:  Handling Your 
Boat Underway; Anchoring with Assurance:  Don't 
Get Carried Away; Emergencies on 
Board:  Preparation to Handle Common Problems; 
and Knots and Line Handling:  The Knots You Need 
to Know.  This is a great course for the 50% of our 
membership that have not yet taken a course. 
 
Other courses being considered are: Piloting, Ad-
vanced Piloting and Junior Navigation.  Seminars 
are:  Instructor Development, Operations Training, 
Partner-in-Command, Charting/GPS and On-The-
Water Training. 
 
At this point in time our classroom can accommodate 
seven individuals or seven couples.  We follow the 
CDC guidelines.  So first come, first registered. 
 
Please let me know what courses or seminars you 
would like to attend so we can set up dates and in-
structors.  Your response by 10 January is appreciat-
ed.  Also let me know of other course, seminars or 
topics you have an interest in. 
 
Hope to hear from you.  See you at the Learning Cen-
ter. 
 

https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/confidence-in-docking-and-undocking
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/confidence-in-docking-and-undocking
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/confidence-in-docking-and-undocking
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/boat-handling-with-confidence
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/confidence-in-docking-and-undocking
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/boat-handling-with-confidence
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/boat-handling-with-confidence
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/anchoring-with-assurance
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/boat-handling-with-confidence
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/anchoring-with-assurance
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/emergencies-on-board
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/emergencies-on-board
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/knots-and-line-handling
https://americasboatingclub.org/seminars/boat-handling/knots-and-line-handling


  7 

SAFETY OFFICER REPORT, Cont. 
Continued from Page 6 
 
Please use VHF Channel 09, which has 
been designated by the FCC as a boater’s calling 
channel. 
 
Questions concerning this notice may be forwarded 
to Coast Guard Spectrum Management 
and Communications Policy Division (CG-672) 
at HQS-SMB-CG-672@USCG.MIL or to the Coast 
Guard Navigation Center’s “Contact Us” page by 
selecting ”Maritime Telecommunications” as sub-
ject. 
 
Some content from gCaptain 

 
 
Finally, it is a New Year and time to have a 
VSC performed on your boat?  

District 22 2021 Winter Conference  

 
Due to Covid issues, the ‘in-person’ District 22 meeting 
scheduled for Tuesday, 5 January 2021 has been 
switched to a Virtual Conference. 
 
The schedule is as follows:  
 
Council member electronic voting 11-12 January 2021  
 
District member electronic voting 13-14 January 2021 
(elected/appointed delegates will receive detailed infor-
mation via email)  
 
Virtual Conference Meeting Saturday, 23 January 
10:00am – 12:00pm (watch for zoom instructions in 
January, prior to the meeting)  
 
Important Matters to be covered include Officer Re-
ports, Committee Reports, including Conference, Rules, 
Planning, Audit, Budget, Presentation of Awards, D22 
Website Update, with intro to Manatee site  
 
The District 22 leadership is looking forward to gather-
ing with our fellow members on April 9 and 10 for the 
2021 Spring Conference with Change of Watch!   More 
details about the spring conference will be forthcoming. 
 
 
 
 

Post Plaza 
569 E. Elkcam Circle 

Marco Island, FL 34145 
Tel. 239-394-0304 
Fax 239-394-5410 

marco@theprintshop.tv 
www.theprintshop.tv 

 
Other locations in  

Naples, North Naples, 

and Estero 

 

Ship’s 
Store 

 

New Merchandise & 

     Special Deals  

Burgees, shirts, hats, 

   jackets & totes 

Call or see Susan Bauer 

540-817-5745 

IT’S VSC TIME! 

With a new year starting, it’s time to think about 

getting your Vessel Safety Check for 2021.  Our 

team of VSC inspectors will be available to perform 

a safety check of your vessel in order to make sure 

it meets proper safety requirements.  Contact ei-

ther Lt. John Salotto or Lt. Dan Marinelli, P, VSC 

Committee Co-Chairs to set up a visit with one of 

our inspectors. 

mailto:HQS-SMB-CG-672@USCG.MIL
https://www.navcen.uscg.gov/?pageName=contactUs
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1  INLAND ONLY A power-driven vessel operating in 
a narrow channel with a following cur-
rent on the Great Lakes or Western 
Rivers is meeting an upbound vessel. 
Which statement is TRUE?  

a.The downbound vessel has 
the right-of-way. 
b. The downbound vessel must 
initiate the required maneuver-
ing signals. 
c. The downbound vessel must propose the 
manner and place of passage. 
d. All of the above 
 

2  A crack in the deck plating of a vessel may be tempo-
rarily prevented from increasing in length by 
__________. 

a. cutting a square notch at each end of the 
crack 
b. drilling a hole at each end of the crack 
c. slot-welding the crack 
d. welding a doubler over the crack 

3  Your vessel is port side to a pier with a spring line 
led aft from the bow. In calm weather, putting the en-
gines ahead with the rudder hard left should bring 
__________. 

a. the bow in and the stern out 
b. both the bow and stern in 
c. the bow out and the stern in 
d. both the bow and stern out 

4  Which procedure should NOT be done for a person 
who has fainted? 

a.Revive the person with smelling salts. 
b. Loosen the clothing. 
c. Lay the person horizontally. 
d. Give pain reliever. 

 
 
 

“Hand, Knee & Foot” Card Game 
 

 

    

 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 
Happy birthday to the following ABC-MI members 
who are celebrating their birthdays in January!  If 
we’ve missed your birthday, contact the Editor. 
 
Lee Harkness  1/1 
Gene Burson 1/3 
Linda Russo 1/10 
Dennis Trego  1/10 
Paul Sweeden  1/12 
John Guthrie  1/17 
Andrea Battaglia  1/20 
Jean Commeaux  1/20 
Nancy DuFresne 1/20 
Jann Kenyon 1/22 
Barbara Faha 1/23 
Erin Olmes  1/28 
Sheila Thieme  1/29 
Don Henderson  1/31 
Elisabeth Rechtin  1/31 

Cynthia Walker  1/31 

   “CAPTAIN TED’S CORNER” 
    P/D/C Edward Reiss, SN-CN 

 

“Hand, Knee & Foot” Card Game 
Call:  Lt Dorothy Harkness, S at  642-3575  

Email: dorothyharkness@embarqmail.com 
 

Easy to learn this fun game … nice to 

play while on cruises.  Socialize with 

members of the squadron, give Doro-

thy a call … 642-3575. 

We are not currently meeting to play 

cards.  

MEMBER BENEFITS 

Did you know that your membership with America's 

Boating Club has some real benefits besides the ca-
maraderie and boating education?  There are over 50 
additional benefits in the areas of travel, insurance, 

marine services, education, and general business ser-
vices that can save you money. By using one or more 
of these benefits, you can save hundreds of dollars!  

Visit the Benefits page at AmericasBoatingClub.org/

Benefits for the latest benefits and more details on 
these and how to 
join! We are add-
ing more all the 

time!  

Answers:  1 d,  2 b,  3 a,  4 d  



 

 

Donation Request to the Community  

Please consider making a tax-deductible donation to the America’s 
Boating Club-Marco Island to provide safe boating classes & FREE 

Vessel Safety Checks to residents of Marco Island. 

        Wine & Hors d ’Oeuvres Party Canceled 2021   

 

 

 

            Party expected to return in 2022  

Our mission to provide safe boating classes and VSCs 

must continue. We want to thank all past sponsors and 

attendees for their support and hope you will join us in 

2022. Since we have no other fundraiser, we are asking 

for donations to support our mission. To donate, send 

your check to:  

MISPS, 1114 N Collier Blvd, Marco Island, FL 34145 

The Marco Island Sail & Power Squadron is registered with the state of Florida Solicitation of Contribu-
tions Act under CH59947. 

A COPY OF THE OFFICAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF 
CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE (800-435-7352) WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY 
ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. 

Marco Island Sail & Power Squadron 
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130,000 meals 
packaged on   

Saturday  

morning 

10/21/2020 ! 

America’s Boating Club—Marco was one 

of a number of local organizations that got 

together to package meals.  Tables were 

spread out under the “Airnasium” because 

of Covid 19; masks, gloves and hats were 

worn.  Each table formed an assembly line 

for measuring each product, then poured 

into a plastic bag; bag was then weighed for 

uniformity and then sealed. Participants 

from MISPS were: Wanda and Gene Bur-

son, Tom Morr and friend Lynn, Ted and 

Peggy Reiss, Sheila and Carl Thieme and 

Andy Battaglia. 

10 



America’s Boating Club—Marco Island 

Coop Charting Chair Lt Cliff Winings, SN 

Presents Aids to Navigation Project 

On Nov. 19th, Cliff  did a presentation to City of 

Marco Island’s Waterways Committee explaining 

who we are and what we do to report on ATONS 

in our area.  He went on the explain our goals and 

activities for surveys and reporting.  Cliff demon-

strated how to go to our website and pull up 

Google Earth and see representations of the 

Markers and icons for documenting which  

ATONS are missing, etc.  The committee mem-

bers were very interested, asked questions and 

were in full support of our efforts. 
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“Where Great Price and Quality Work Meet” 

• Docks 

• Decks 

• Boat Lifts 

• Rip Rap 

• Seawalls 

• Tie Backs 

• Pile Wrap 

• Repairs 

• Maintenance 

• Free Estimates 

Serving Marco Island, Naples Florida and the surrounding area 

601 E. Elkcam Cir Unit B2, Marco Island, FL  34145 
Monday to Friday 8am to 5 pm Saturday 8am to Noon 

239-272-6952  www.ImperialMarineConstruction.com 
Licensed & Insured   Family Owned & Operated 

 


